
INGLEBY GREENHOW PARISH ANNUAL ASSEMBLY
TUESDAY 9th MAY 2017

1. PRESENT
Cllr T. Sutcliffe Chairman Cllr T. Hill Vice Chairman, Cllr L. Smith, Cllr M, 
Staples, M B Bowes Parish Clerk.
The Chairman welcomed to the meeting NYCC Cllr H. Moorhouse, HDC Cllr 
R. Kirk Cllr R. Hudson and Mr Harris.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
None were received.

2. OPEN FORUM.
Mr Harris asked for details about the village hall ownership. It was explained 
that it was owned and managed by the Ingleby Greenhow and Easby village 
hall Trust.

3. CHAIRMANS ANNUAL REPORT 2016/2017
Cllr T. Sutcliffe thanked NYCC Cllr H. Moorhouse, HDC Cllr R. Kirk, Cllr R. 
Hudson for their help in the past and attending meetings.  He Congratulated 
Cllr H. Moorhouse on her re-election. He thanked the Parish Councillors for 
their support on the Council, and work over the past year. It had been a sad 
year with the loss of Cllr R. Wills who was a great asset to the Council and 
especially for setting up the website.
Main Issues
Broadband into the village. 
The Parish Council had not been consulted on this before work began. The 
first they knew about it was when 24 poles were put up on the Easby road in 
December. The Parish Council with the NYMNPA met with BT/Open Reach 
NYNET and the contractor.  At the meeting they did not have plan of what 
work proposed. From Ingleby Station House and within the NYMNPA, the 
cables are now under ground.
Highway Issues
A meeting had been held with Amy Ellis from Area 2 to discuss issues 
including.
Flooding on Bank Foot Road.
Lamb Lane, Ingleby Bank to the Chopgate road need resurfacing
School Bank need resurfacing
Road from Low Farm to Sheepfold was also to be resurfaced.
Parts of the roads in the parish had been marked out, but no work had been 
done or timetable provided.
Plans are on the way to resurface footpaths in Ingleby Greenhow and the 
need for widening in areas and dropped kerbs were to be provided, 
Coleson Bank Old Battersby to Baysdale
Thanks to NYCC Cllr H. Moorhouse for getting this road closed for another 
18months.
Planning
Only one significant issues was the building work which had taken place at 
Atkinson Wood Farm as this unconsented is a Listed Building plans are 
awaited
NYMNPA
They had given a grant toward the work on the village clock which is now in 



place and restored
NYMNPA Ranger had been working with the police to catch motor cyclists on 
the forest track and a number had their bikes seized
Fly Tipping
There had been a number of incidents of fly tipping in the Parish

4. FINANCAL REPORT
The Parish Clerk given details of the accounts
Clerk wages had increased as now received a working from home allowance.
Repair work to the village clock a grant had been received from NYMNPA 
£600 and the Fawcett family £300.
Vat had been claim back for 2 years
Donation had been given to £25 Gt Ayton Library, £25 to Stokesley library, 
£25 to Air Ambulance. £50 to the village show for payment for the hire of the 
hall.
Parish Caretaker costs were up has this included the work on the village 
plinths for the NYMNPA signs.
There had been the first payment for the Parish Council website.

5. MINUTES
The Annual Assembly minutes of the meeting held on the 8th May 2016 were 
confirmed as a true record by Proposed by Cllr M Staples seconded by Cllr L. 
Smith all agreed.
Meeting closed at 8.20pm


